Little Snoring Parish Council


Clerk 
Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  tel: 01328 822 366

Email: littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com 

Present: P Hall, S Harvey, R Verrall (Chairman), L Wash, S Wills, M Kennedy (co-opted)
and one member of the public.
Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on Monday 11 May 2015 at 7.30 pm 
(following the Annual Parish Meeting at 7 pm) in the Community Room on the Playing Field
MINUTES
Welcome

1. Ray Verrall was elected Chairman for the year.

	proposed
	SH
	seconded
	SW
	vote
	all


i. The new Chairman completed a declaration of office form.

2. The Chairman asked for proposers and seconders for the Election of Vice-Chairman.
Linda Wash was proposed. However she did not wish to take up the role and as no one else wanted to either, it was agreed to leave the position vacant for the time being.
3. Margaret Kennedy was co-opted to fill one of the two vacancies.

	proposed
	RV
	seconded
	SH
	vote
	all


i. She completed a declaration of office form.

4. The re-nomination of three Trustees to Little Snoring Charity for a further term of office was confirmed as follows: Ray Verrall (to 2019), Ian Riches and Vic Hagger (to 2018).

5. Allocation of responsibilities 

i. Risk assessment of structures 

a. seats, notice board, village sign, bus shelter etc.: before each meeting: SH
b. play ground equipment: weekly (condition of insurance cover): I Riches (volunteer)
ii. Internal account checker: SW
iii. To confirm Internal Auditor: Stafford Snell
iv. The Annual Financial Risk Management (circulated by email) was considered.
6. Apologies from D Ramsbotham (NCCllr), PCSO Robotham (SNT Fakenham)
7. Declarations of pecuniary interest by Councillors in any of the agenda items listed below.
8. Minutes of the previous Meeting (9 March) were approved and signed as a true record.
9. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
10. Police report
Crime figures and calls into the Police since the last meeting are: 3 x Domestics; 1 x Theft of red diesel. We have had 2 calls into the police relating to Domestic, 3 x calls relating to road traffic collision and 1 call regarding concerns for safety. 

The lawn mower had been property marked as requested. If anyone else has anything they would liked property marked or has any queries then please contact SNT Fakenham on 101.
11. The meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they may have and for District and County Councillors to report.
A member of the public suggested that a community picnic could be arranged for the summer. This was discussed at some length. The Parish Council offered the use of the Community Room free of charge if needed as a gesture to promote community cohesion.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
12. Highways
i. Items to report:

a. Potholes and surface damage at The Street / The Hill

b. Problems with water drainage at the top of The Street where water collects in a puddle and in bad weather pours down towards the properties. The problem had been exacerbated when one of the neighbouring properties had had a proper lowered kerb entrance built which meant that more water flowed down the road. The Clerk explained that this had previously been discussed with the Highways Engineer but unfortunately it was unlikely that anything would be done to alleviate the problem.
13. Planning 
i. To note a letter received from David Hayes notifying the Parish Council (and neighbors of Green Farm) that he will be submitting an application to build a house on part of their garden (adjacent to Thursford Road).
ii. To note applications received: none
a. Demolition of disused garages at The Croft ref: DP/15/0600. It was agreed to submit the following comments: 
· None of the properties in The Croft have any parking space as part of their property – the garages and adjacent areas were planned to be separate and for their use. The demolition of the garages and the plans to build on the cleared areas deprives the existing residents of their parking spaces and will increase the number of cars trying to park on the estate.

· The garages are not in fact ‘disused’ – the tenants were given notice to quit.

· The garages are in a poor state of repair and, if Victory Housing does not intend to repair or replace them, it is probably better to demolish them. However, in this instance, it would be imperative to leave the two areas as open parking for the residents of The Croft. This would help to alleviate problems of overcrowded parking and parking on the grass amenity land.

iii. To note decisions made by NNDC:
a. Erection of twenty dwellings and associated works at land adjacent to Kettlestone Road and north of Holt Road. Permission granted.

14. Financial Business:
i. The balances on bank statements were confirmed as:

	
	29/04/15

	Business Saver Account
	£5,034.40

	Community Account
	£743.41

	
	£5,777.81


ii. To note receipts since the previous statement: 
a. Scottish Power refund of over payment £334.84; 
b. U3A: £60 (community room hire); 
c. Little Snoring Charity £575 (defibrillator cabinet).
iii. The following payments were approved:
a. To note transfer of £4,000 form savings account to current account 3 May 2015.
b. To set up a standing order for monthly payments to Scooper Dooper: first payment on 1 June 2015 (to include payments for April and May) £243.75; thereafter £81.25 per month (including £10 weekly hotspot treatment on playing field).
c. cheques
	to whom (details of payment)
	cheque no.
	amount

	R Verrall (table for Community Room)
	100613
	15.00

	Joanna Otte (Clerk’s expenses) 
	100614
	118.93

	Pat Riches (towel rail and toilet roll holder)
	100615
	11.99

	Alan Stebbings (installation of windows and materials, repairs to door and ramp)
	100616
	340.00

	Norfolk ALC
	100617
	132.15

	Broker Network (insurance) – invoice not yet received.
	
	

	Total
	
	£ 618.07

	Cheques made between meetings
	
	

	IC Systems (3 x replacement windows for Community Room)
	100609
	304.20

	Andrew Deptford (defibrillator cabinet) 
	100610
	690.00

	Kier Services (garden waste collection)
	100611
	42.64

	Anglian Chemicals (paper towels for Community Room)
	100612
	70.54


15. Presentation of the village and Reports
i. Health and Safety: S Harvey: to note that one climbing grip is cracked and broken. The Clerk would ask Action Play and Leisure to repair it.
ii. To note that the notices have been put up by the play equipment and basketball net.
iii. Maintenance: To note that Alan Stebbing replaced the broken tile on the bus shelter.
iv. Flower planters at entrance to village: ongoing. 
v. It was noted that the grass by the bus shelter etc was getting long. The County Council arranges the amenity cuts – five cuts during the season. 
vi. It was noted with appreciation that a resident had volunteered to clean the village signs, cut bramble and would also look at the notice boards and carry out necessary refurbishment.

16. Defibrillator: progress report
i. The Clerk is in contact with NPS to make the necessary arrangements for the installation of defibrillator cabinet at the Primary School. The Clerk was asked to get three quotes to carry out the electrical installation.
17. Community Room
i. To consider replacing the remaining windows: quotes to be considered at the next meeting.
ii. MK’s offer to replace the blind was taken up with thanks.
18. Correspondence: circulated as usual
i. An email from a resident about dogs not on leads and also dog fouling was noted.  
19. Any other business for placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
i. Transparency Code and Approve Annual Accounts and Annual Return
20. To confirm date and time of next Meeting on Monday 22 June (rather than 13 July)  2015  at 7.30 pm in order to approve the accounts and annual return 
Meeting closed 8.55 pm
Meeting of Little Snoring Playing Field Association 

Following the Parish Council meeting on 11 May 2015
1. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved and signed.
2. Financial business

i. Balance in account for Lt Snoring Playing Field on 31 March 2015: £2,007.96
ii. Cheques to be approved: none
3. Other business: none
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Signed:   ___________________________  




Date____________

Chairman


